Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  May 10, 2022 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on May 10th, 2022. In attendance Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor-Chair), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Steve Rogers, Tom and Jennifer Bliss, Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Carols and Mr. & Mrs. McCallister. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the April monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Roger Corson called Cenex about getting a bigger propane tank. Cenex will not give a bigger tank due to not enough propane usage.  Mike Schmidt will call around to other propane providers and inquire about a bigger tank. 
Mike Schmidt attended the Noxious Weed training in Park Rapids. 
David Johnson, Assessor, sent to Guthrie Township a contract proposal for an increase of 15% beginning in 2023 and beginning in 2024 a 2% increase rounded to the nearest dollar per year there-after until and unless the town board or contractor deems it necessary to renegotiate any terms of the contract. The board has reviewed and discussed. Mike Schmidt motioned to accept the proposed rate increase and Roger Corson seconded the motion.
Mike Schmidt will finalize his draft to the State of Minnesota regarding 440th and the steep grade caused by road work done on US HWY 71, Mike will have Tony Collyard review this for any necessary corrections or suggestions. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Greg Hommerding contacted Mike Schmidt about a wash out at the end of his driveway on 450th St. Greg has a tar driveway and the washout is undermining the tar. Mike called Gladen’s to repair the washout, which has been done. 
Spring Road Tour minutes were reviewed and discussed. Mike will make note of the roads that need brushing. 
Several residents from Roxbury attended the meeting with concerns of the condition of Roxbury.        Mr. Bliss indicated that the winter snowplowing created a dirt pile mess on his land. Mr. Carols indicated that the condition of the road and grading work is very poor, blaming some on the lack of material on the road. Roxbury lacks a crown which may help with the condition along with maybe a lift with good gravel material. Suggestion that the grader operator when snowplowing could have tried to wing out more on both sides. After much discussion of the condition of Roxbury, Mike Schmidt motioned and Roger Corson seconded the motion, that the board will contact Les at Gladen’s and discuss these issues/concerns to determine what can be done to better the condition of the road.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on June 7, 2022 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Mike Schmidt and Roger Corson seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 6/7/2022

